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Jim Martin called the meeting to order.  The invocation was given by Diane Meaux 
Broussard.  Mark Graffeo led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Louis Perret expressed his appreciation to Lynn Jones for his hard work for this 
convention then presented an updated report for the 2008 Convention to be held April 14-
18, 2008 in Lafayette.  
 
Tom Sullivan presented a report for the 2009 Convention.  Livingston Parish would be 
teaming up with the surrounding parishes to host the 2009 Convention.  As of this date, 
the convention would be held in Baton Rouge.  More information is to come.   
 
A Motion was made by Louie Bernard to accept the bid from Livingston, Ascension and 
West Baton Rouge Parishes to host the 2009 State Convention.  The Motion was 
seconded by Felicia Ann Hendl.  Motion carried. 
 
INSTALLATION OF NEW OFFICERS
 
District Judge Glenn Fallin was introduced to swear in the new officers. 
 
Ann Ardoin was sworn in to the Retirement Board of the Louisiana Clerk of Court 
Association. 
 
Dorothy M. “Dot” Lundin, James Patrick Gladney, Lanell Swindler Landry and J. G. 
“Bubbie” Dupont, Jr. were sworn in to the Insurance Trust Board of the Louisiana Clerk 
of Court Association. 
 
Judge Fallin then swore in Louis Perret as Parliamentarian, Diane Meaux Broussard as 
Secretary, Mark Graffeo as Treasurer and Lynn Jones as Historian of the Louisiana 
Clerks of Court Association. 
 
Michael Thibodeaux was sworn in as 1st Vice President, Robbie Barousse was sworn in 
as 2nd Vice President and Louis Bernard was sworn in as 3rd Vice President of the 
Louisiana Clerk of Court Association. 
  
Judge Fallin then swore in Jim Martin as the new President of the Louisiana Clerk of 
Court Association. 
 
President Jim Martin addressed the audience and informed us that he is proud to be the 
only clerk from Bienville Parish to hold the position of President of the Louisiana Clerks 



of Court Association.  President Martin expressed his thanks and gratitude to Clerk of 
Court Lynn Jones and his staff for an exceptional State Convention.  He then introduced 
his Bienville Parish Clerk of Court Staff and thanked them publicly for all of their hard 
work and assistance.  President Martin then introduced his children, James Martin and 
Chelsey Martin.  He expressed his enthusiasm for the up coming year.  He is very pleased 
that the By-Laws have been changed so that Deputy Clerks will be allowed to be a part of 
the Association.   
 
Lynn Jones addressed the crowd one final time and thanked the Clerks Association for 
allowing him to host the 62nd Annual Louisiana Clerks of Court Association Convention. 
 
Door prizes were distributed to all who were present.   
 
ADJOURNEMENT 
 
Michael Thibodeaux moved to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Robbie 
Barousse.  Motion carried.  
 
 
___________________________   __________________________ 
DIANE MEAUX BROUSSARD   JIM MARTIN     
Secretary      President 
 
 
 
 


